Good Shepherd Parish Council Meeting

January 22, 2019

Lehmann Hall

Present: Fr. Charles Walker, Fr. Deogratias Ssamba, Nina Hudelson, Tom Knopf, Deloris White

 Minutes from October 2018 Parish Council meeting and most current Financial Reports were approved.

2. Maintenance update -

- New energy efficient windows were installed in second floor and Lehmann Hall.
 Next step will be to install new energy efficient AC units in these areas.
- According to terms of the bequest received, church renovations must be made to the exterior of building, including the roof, prior to painting. Fr. Chuck arranged a free "walk around" of the church exterior with a reliable contractor he knows well. Options for roof repair: metal paint (5 year fix, least costly), a durable paint on liner (12-15 year fix), or installing new rolled tin roof (longer lasting approx. \$50,000). Next step is for contractor to conduct a thorough evaluation of the rooftop, at a cost of \$6,000, in order to determine needed repairs and most cost effective treatments. Parish Council agreed. Must be approved by Finance Committee.
- Fr. Chuck reported church sound system now working.
- Repair of rectory stone wall to be completed when weather improves.
- 3. Council/ Committee Coordination Reports -

Delores White reported on Community Service/Outreach Committee -

- Ladies of Good Shepherd donated \$899 from Card Party proceeds to Hand in Hand Ministries. LGS also agreed to donate funds to hang additional historic church photos on second floor of Lehman Hall. Connie Cockeril new LGS president.
- February 24th performance of Mozart Requiem by Louisville Civic Orchestra at Good Shepherd was discussed. Fr. Chuck will be interviewed for promotional purposes. Option to provide reception to be determined.

Other committee reports will be given at next meeting.

4. New Business -

- Fr. Chuck announced a three week Stewardship program at masses.
- Next Parish Council Meeting will be Tues., March 26.

Submitted by Nina Hudelson